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Mr. President, at the outset, my delegation congratulates you on your election as President of Prep-Com I, as also the Vice-Presidents and the Rapporteur, 
and would like to assure all of you that we will give you our total 
support in making this meeting meaningful and successful.  I also take this opportunity 
 to congratulate the Secretary General of ITU for the various steps he has 
 taken successfully  in fulfillment of the difficult mandate given to him 
 to organize the global summit on the information society.  I also 
compliment the Governments of Switzerland and Tunisia for agreeing to host the two 
 phases of the Summit. 
 
 Mr. President, my delegation expresses agreement with the statement made 
 in the plenary on behalf of the G-77 and China. My delegation also 
appreciates 
 the valuable comments and suggestions given, among others, by the 
distinguished 
 representatives of Brazil, China, Latvia and Canada. 
 
 In today’s times, one need not labour too much on the importance of 
information, 
 and development of skills in the handling of information, for growth and 
 development.  The importance of access to information as a route to wealth 
 and power also need not be reiterated.  We need to focus attention on the 
 importance of building up the requisite telecommunications infrastructure 
 and supportive environment to facilitate access at affordable rates so as 
 to help us in achieving the above goals and to create the framework of an 
 information society within our respective countries. 
 
 Telecom infrastructure must be recognized as the essential backbone and 
 an essential pre-requisite for bringing about an IT revolution in any 
society. 
 The digital gap amongst the various countries and, in the case of 
countries 
 having large geographical areas and huge populations, the digital gap that 
 exists within the country itself, needs to be bridged.  The global 
community 
 must take up the challenge of raising the tele-density levels to 
respectable 
 levels within a set time frame.  Such an approach would give meaning and 
 direction to the goals enunciated in the Millennium Declaration. 
 
 Accelerating the growth of the telecom network in any developing country 
 is not a smooth and easy task.  In order to achieve success and to 
accelerate 
 this process, it would be worthwhile to draw lessons from the experiences 
 of some of the countries which have tried to grapple with this complex 
task. 
  Experience in India has shown that a whole range of policy measures needs 
 to be put in place if success is to be achieved.  Above all, a policy 
framework 
 is required to be put in place which should take care of certain basic 
factors 
 such as (a) financing requirements; (b) measures to attract private sector 
 investment; (c) measures to improve competition so as to make the system 
 more consumer-friendly; (d) steps to restructure the usually monopolistic 
 Government operated existing telecommunications structure, including its 
 corporatisation; (e) the setting up of a Regulator so as to create an 
environment 
 of free and open competition with a level playing field; (f) a dispute 
resolution 
  mechanism for tackling disputes between various categories of operators 
 or between operators and the Government; (g) development of trained 
manpower 
 within the country and (h) how universal service can be made available 
within 
 the country.  The policy framework must have the resilience to learn from 
 past experiences in order to take timely corrective actions. The process 
 of formulation of the policy framework must involve the stakeholders 
including 
 private enterprise and civil society and experts in order to make it a 
credible 
 and implementable exercise. 
 
 An important aspect in the context of sharing of the common vision and 
understanding 
 of the information society would be to recognize the importance of 
e-governance 
 in delivering better services to the public.  One such area is in the core 
 areas of governance; namely in matters relating to land records, police 
 and judiciary. 
 
 There can be no doubt whatsoever that the use of ICT would greatly help 
 in achieving the various development objectives including the goals set 
 in the Millennium Declaration.  We see tremendous potential in ICT for the 
 spread of education in the rural areas and in making available guidance 
 on health matters in rural and remote areas.  The success stories in this 
 regard need to be taken on board and information in this regard widely 
disseminated. 
 
 An important development goal in the context of the developing countries 
 is the creation of adequate employment opportunities, particularly for the 
 youth.  This is an area of global concern. ICT has tremendous potential 
 for improving the employment generation aspects in the services sector, 
 particularly in tourism and hospitality.  Significant improvements in 
productivity 
 and marketability can be brought about by use of ICT in agricultural 
marketing 
 and in the manufacturing industry.  Here again, the success stories need 
 to be documented and information disseminated. 
 
 A tremendous need exists in the developing countries to enhance awareness 
 and understanding among all the citizens about what ICT can do for 
development. 
  An ICT culture cannot be created overnight in any country.  But as 
concerted 
 efforts are made to make use of ICT for the benefit of the people through 
 railway reservation systems, banks, PCOs, Internet community centers, 
distance 
 education, e-commerce, the demand for ICT applications would get 
stimulated. 
  What is important is that this tool should get related to the felt needs 
 of the common citizens.  An important challenge would be to meet the 
information 
 needs through local facilities like cyber cafés or Internet community 
centers 
 in local languages and at an affordable cost. 
 
 The Indian experience has shown that private business initiatives, driven 
 by a sense of ownership and potential for economic gain, can play a 
meaningful 
 role in building up the trained human resources relevant to the needs of 
 ICT.  Examples are the private vendors who own and operate India?s 
6,50,000 
 public call offices and cyber cafes, the stockholding employees of Infosys 
 Technology and WIPRO in Bangalore, the more than 2000 Indian computer 
education 
 and training institutions like NIIT, APTECH and ZEE Education which train 
 several hundreds of thousands of computer professionals each year. 
Experience 
 has shown that the role of government needs to be facilitative, without 
 being intrusive, so as to encourage innovation, entrepreneurship and 
creativity. 
 
 I would conclude by highlighting three points for consideration: 
 
 i) My delegation would like to suggest that the bridging of the digital 
 divide could itself be incorporated as one of the Millennium goals.  The 
 average global teledensity is presently less than 10 which hides the 
tremendous 
 disparities that exist in this regard. Many countries of the world are 
below 
 this level. More than half of the world?s population has never used the 
 telephone. We have heard, for example, the reference to Manhattan vis a 
 vis Africa.  Could the global community consider setting a goal of 
attaining 
 a minimum level of teledensity of at least this level within a specified 
 time frame? Many policy initiatives would, of course, need to be addressed 
 by the global community for achieving such a goal. 
 
 ii) Development of telecommunications infrastructure and a supportive 
environment 
 to facilitate access at affordable rates is an absolute must and all 
countries, 
 particularly those which are far behind in terms of the digital divide, 
 must develop policy frameworks suited to their cultural and special needs 
 and this should be done through a participative process involving the 
relevant 
 stakeholders.  The global community must assist these countries in this 
 direction on the basis of experiences gained. 
 
 iii) Creation of a knowledge resource bank on the basis of the experience 
 gained which could be accessed by developing countries for promoting 
e-applications 
 in diverse areas like e-governance, e-learning (with reference to health, 
 education, rural development and environmental management), e-employment 
 generation (with reference to human resource development and training in 
 the use of ICT as well as in improving productivity and tapping new 
employment 
 opportunities in the services sector) and e-commerce within and across 
countries. 
 While focusing on the accelerated use of ICT, the World Summit may also 
 identify for attention the importance of building in proper safeguards for 
 ensuring privacy, security and trust in the network and to prevent its use 
 for nefarious purposes. 
 
   Thank you, Mr. President.
